2016 北京市第八十中学实验学校温榆河分校初二(下)期中

英 语

考 1.考试时间为90分钟,满分100分;
生 2.本试卷共四大页。
须 3.认真填写密封线内学校、班级、姓名.
知

一、听对话,从下面各题所给的A、B、C 三幅图片中选择与对话内容相符的图片。每段对话读两遍。(共4分,每小题1分)



二、听对话或独白,根据对话或独白内容,从下面各题所给的A、B、C三个选项中选择最佳选项。每段对话或独 白读两遍。(共11分,每小题1分) 请听一段对话,完成第5和第6小题。

- 5. Who will come to the boy's birthday party?
- A. Mary. B. Mike. C. Tony.
- 6. Where is the boy's friend from?
 - A. Canada. B. America. C. England.

请听一段对话,完成第7和第8小题。

7. When is Alice going to Bill' s house?

A. On Thursday. B. On Saturday. C. On Sunday. 8. How much did Bill get in the English test? A. 45. B. 55. C. 65. 请听一段对话,完成第9和第10小题。 9. Where is the rail station? A. On the left of the street. B. At the end of the street. C. Behind a red building. 10. How will the man get there? A. On foot. B. By bus. C. By taxi. 请听一段对话,完成第11和第12小题。 11. Why does the woman make the phone call? A. Because she hopes to find a job. B. Because she plans to go to evening classes. C. Because she wants to know more about the club. 12. Which language the woman can't speak? A. English B. French C. German 13. Why does the man ask the woman for her name and e-mail address? A. He wants to visit her. B. He wants to send her information. C. He wants to know more about her. 请听一段独白,完成第14至第16小题。 14. What can you learn from the speaker's talk? A. We can lend the books to others. B. We can keep the books for seven days. C. We can come to the library after school before 5:30 pm. 15. How many hours does the library open every day in all? A. 3 hours. B. 4 hours. C. 5 hours.

16. What is the speaker doing?

A. Leading a conversation. B. Making an instruction (指令、说明). C. Telling a story.

<u> </u>	ミンナンチ	记录关键信息。	みた浄土道	(十)人	有よ 師 1 厶 \
二、	判 刈 頃,	吃水大健怕总。	刈谄��内趣。	(六4万)	毎小感1万ノ

A Tourist's Information				
Tourist' s Name:	John Smith			
Living Place:	He lives at No 17_, Xueyuan Road, Beijing.			
Flying to:	18			
Flight Number:	CA19			
How to get to the	By20			
plane:				

四、单项填空 (共10分,每小题1分)

从下列各题所给的四个选项中,选择最佳的一项,并将其字母代号写在题前括号内。

21 I spent three hours _____the work yesterday.

A. finish B to finish C. finished D. finishing

22. The flowers _____ very sweet. Let's go for a walk in the garden.

A. feel B. taste C. smell D. sound

23. Why not communicate _____ your parents? They can understand you.

A. to B. for C. about D. with

24. _____ have you played football? ——For a week.

- B. How far C. How long D. How much A. How often 25. Mum, Love Me Once Again is a very moving film. I ______ it twice already. B. am seeing C. will see D. have seen A. see 26. I' ve had a headache _____ three days and I feel terrible. A. for B. since C. with D. bv ____ it every day. 27. You will learn English well if you keep _____ A. practice B. to practice C. practicing D. practiced 28. Tintin _____ popular for over eighty years. A. has B. is C. was D. has been 29. It's time ____ a cartoon. A. watching B. watch C. watches D. to watch
- 30. Parents and children can't help _____ when they see the Monkey King.
- A. laugh B. laughing C. laughs D. to laugh

五、完型填空(共10分,每小题1分)

When I was about 12, a girl in my class liked to point out (指出) my problems. "I was too thin; I wasn't a good student; I talked too much; I was too <u>31</u>, and so on." At last, I became very angry and ran to my father. He listened to me <u>32</u>. Then he asked, "Are these things true or not? Do you know what you are really like? Go and make a <u>33</u> of what she said and find the <u>34</u> that are true.

I did as he told me. To my great <u>35</u>. I found that about half of the things were true. Some of them I couldn't change (like being very thin). But there were things 1 could and wanted to change. For the <u>36</u> time, I got a clear <u>37</u> of myself. I brought the list back to Dad. He refused(拒绝) to take it. "That's just for you." he said. "You know the truth about <u>38</u> better than anyone else. When people say something that is <u>39</u> about you, you should find it helpful. "Our world is full of people who think they know your business. Don't get angry and feel 40. Listen to them.

	011111		ioj mion jour	0001	Don t	800 angi	j ana 1001	10	Dibton o
()31.	А.	beautiful	В.	proud	С	smart	D.	rich
() 32.	А.	bravely	В.	happily	С.	quickly	D.	quietly
()33.	А.	joke	В.	programme	С.	list	D.	record
() 34.	А.	secrets	В.	mistakes	С.	lessons	D.	points
()35.	А.	surprise	В.	interest	С.	opinion	D.	fact
()36.	А.	first	В.	second	С.	next	D.	last
()37.	А.	book	В.	picture	С.	drawing	D.	notice
() 38.	Α.	yourselves	В.	myself	С.	herself	D.	yourself
() 39.	Α.	true	В.	open	С.	wrong	D.	false
()40.	А.	hurt	В.	safe	С.	pretty	D.	cheap

六、阅读理解(共20分,每小题2分)

	А			
For Children				
Museum:	Children's Museum, Sundays, 89 North Street, 67641235			
Story time: Children's Library, 106 Green Street, Wednesdays during 9:30 am				
	-5:00pm, 66599624			
Sports:	Soccer Club, Tuesdays and Thursdays, 16 Yangtze Road, 96725643			
	Basketball Club, Wednesdays and Fridays, 79071632			
Cinema:	New films for children, 99 Brick Road, 69001354			

Useful Phone Numbers Fast Food Restaurant: 66387901 Hospital: 68787451 Visitor Information Center: 800-120-9847 Taxi: 79210583

Visitor Hotel Information: 800-739-7302 41. It's Friday afternoon, you can go to______. A. play basketball B. play soccer C. visit the museum D. read children's stories 42. If children want to watch new films, they should go to______. A. 16 Yangtze Road B. 99 Brick Road C. 106 Green Street D. 89 North Street 43. If you call 66387901, you can B. ask for some hotel information

C. call a taxi companyD. order fast food in a restaurant

В

Why do you remember Hello Kitty, Snoopy and all the other playful animals? What makes you love them? Well, maybe because they' re like the people around you. Think about it! You may just find a friend or classmate who is like them. Is he or she:

As sweet as Hello Kitty: She likes to eat cakes. She loves to make new friends. She asks

friends to her tea parties. She is warm and sunny and will always help you.

As clever as Snoopy: He goes to school when he is nine. He learns to use a typewriter in

two years! He thinks a lot. He is so clever that you like to be with him.

As sarcastic(讽刺的)as Garfield: He sits happily in the seat and says sharp words to you. Sometimes he is not nice. He doesn't really like you? He thinks you' re a fool? No, in his heart, he loves you. He is a friend with hard words but a warm heart.

As naughty as Mashimaro: He doesn' t look like a good boy. He has sleepy eyes and looks naughty. He always <u>plays tricks</u> on people. So you get angry with him and don' t like him very much. His mind is active and full of ideas. He tries to be big and catch your eyes. But, he's still a child.

44. If you want to make a friend like Snoopy, he or she must be_____at least.

B. naughty

A. clever

C. active D. sweet

45. The <u>underlined</u> words "plays tricks" probably mean_____.

A. plays games B. makes mistakes

C. makes fun of D. makes friends

46. Cathy is a kind-hearted girl. She is always ready to help others. Her favourite food is cake. Her friends all call her_____.

A. Hello Kitty B. Snoopy

C. Mashimaro D. Garfield

47. According to the passage, people love cartoon animals because_____.

- A. they are the animals that often make people laugh
- B. their personalities are like the people around them
- C. the cartoon animals are sunny, warm and full of ideas

D. they always help people, think a lot and try to be big

С

Most people want to be happy, but few know how to find happiness. Money and success alone do not bring lasting(长久的) happiness. Aristotle (亚里士多德), a Greek thinker, said, "Happiness depends (取决于) on ourselves." In other words, we make our own happiness. Here are a few suggestions to help you be happier.







The first secret of happiness is to enjoy the simple things in life. Too often, we spend so much time thinking about the future — for example, getting into college or getting a good job — that we fail to enjoy the present. You should enjoy life' s simple pleasures, such as reading a good book, listening to your favorite music, or spending time with close friends. People who have several close friends often live happier and healthier lives.

Another secret to living a happy life is to be active, and have hobbies where you forget your problems and time. Many people experience dancing, or playing a sport, such as swimming. You can forget about your problems, and only think about the activity.

Finally, many people find happiness in helping others. Studies show that people feel good when they spend their time helping others. If you want to feel happier, do good things for someone. You can help a friend with his or her studies, go shopping to buy food for an elderly person, or simply help out around the house by washing the dishes.

48. The second paragraph tells us that _____

- A. we shouldn' t think about our future
- B. some people fail to live a happy life
- C. happiness is to enjoy the simple things in life.
- D. the more friends you have, the happier you will be

49. The passage gives us _____ pieces of advice on happiness.

A. one B. two C. three D. four

50. Which of the following is not mentioned in the passage?

- A. Reading a good book. B. Traveling to a foreign country.
- C. Playing a sport. D. Spending time with close friends.

七、阅读短文还原句子(共8分,每小题2分)

阅读短文,根据上下文意思,将方框中的句子还原到短文中适当位置,使其通顺完整,并将其字母代号写在横 线上。其中有个多余选项。

My father is a businessman. His job is to sell computers. He works very hard. Every morning he gets up at seven. He does some exercise and has a light breakfast. 51. _____ It takes him forty minutes, so he usually gets there earlier than others.

He is very busy every minute, so he plans his work very carefully. He keeps a diary to help him remember things. He meets and talks with many people. He makes lots of telephone calls. 52. _____ He travels to cities in China like Shanghai, Tianjin and Dalian, and also some other countries.

53_____ Then he can stay with my family.

Last summer my father, my mother and I had a good rest. We went to a town near the sea. 54._____ When it rained, we stayed in the hotel, doing some reading or watching TV. We had a lot of seafood! We were there for half a month. We had a lot of fun.

Α.	He often	goes	out and visits people.
В.	We had a	swim	every day.
С.	I' m very	glad	when he isn' t at home.

- D. Then he drives to his office.
- E. Every year he has a long holiday.

第 II 卷 主观题

八.阅读与表达(共10分,每小题2分)阅读短文,根据其内容回答问题,将答案写在相应的横线上。

If you go to a fast food restaurant, you will probably see a lot of teenagers. Today, many teenagers are overweight(超重), and some of this is because of their bad eating habits. Most teenagers love food with a lot of fat(脂肪), oil, salt, and sugar.. People often call this kind of food "junk food".

Besides eating fast food, there are more bad eating habits. Many teenagers find it difficult to eat healthily. Some don't have breakfast before they go to school. During the day, some don't have a proper meal for lunch. In a recent survey at one school, scientists found that over two-thirds of the students didn't follow a healthy diet(饮食). Nearly half of the students didn't like vegetables, and many of them didn't like to eat fruits. They liked to eat food with a lot of salt, sugar, or fat.

Parents today also worry about their children's diet. Some doctors give the following advice:

- • Teenagers shouldn' t eat too much junk food.
- Teenagers need to eat some fruits and vegetables every day. Fruits and vegetables are rich in vitamins(维生素) and have little fat.
- Teenagers need to drink more milk. Milk will help their bones(骨骼) grow.
- Teenagers need to eat breakfast every day. This is good for their body and mind.

55 Will you probably see a lot of teenagers at a fast food restaurant?

56 What is "junk food"?

57. Which is worse, bad eating habits or fast food?

58. How many suggestions(建议) does the doctor give?

59. What do teenagers need to eat and drink every day?

九、根据中文提示完成句子,将缺少的内容写在相应的横线上。(共10分,每句2分)

- 60. 自从我来到这个图书馆,我已经读了两本书了。
- I _____ two books since I came to the library.
- 61. 到了该看动画片的时间了。
 - It' s time _____
- 62. 当她听到这个消息的时候,她禁不住哭了起来。
- She _____ when she heard the news.
- 63. 我们中没有一个害怕困难的。

_____ us is afraid of difficulties.

64. 关于那本书她说不出来什么,以为她从来没读过。

She can't say anything about the book because _____.

十 、文段表达(12分)

健康对大家来说非常重要,请你写一篇文章,向 English online 杂志投稿,谈谈你在饮食和运动方面的做法, 并给别人提几点保持健康的建议。提示词语仅供选用。

提示词语: health, important, keep healthy, food, exercise, advice, stop

英语试题答案

一、听对话选择图片 1 - 4CBAAB 二、听独白选择答案 6 - 10ACAAB 11-16 CABCB A 三、听力填单词 17. Tony 18. Meet 19. B C I A 20. BA39 21. 11:10 四、单项选择 22. C 23. D 24. C 25. B 26. B 27. B 28. B 29. D 30. B 32. C 31. B 五、完型填空 33. B 34. A 35. C 36. A 37. D 38. D 39. C 40. B 41. B 42. C 六、阅读理解 阅读 A 篇 43. D 45. A 44. A 阅读 B 篇 46. B 47. C 48. C 49 .C 阅读 C 篇 50. A 52. C 51. D 七、阅读还原句子 53. B 54. D 56. C 55. A 八、阅读回答问题 57.yes, (they do). 58. Volleyball 59. A camera lens 60. They may get hurt 61. Doctors can do operations more easily and patients can get well more quickly. 九、完成句子 62. It's time 63. have studied 64. help crying 65. feel nervous 十. 66、书面表达(仅供参考)

Last summer vacation I went to Singapore with my parents. It took us 6 hours to get there. We went to the Singapore State Zoo. There were many interesting and rare animals there. I took many nice pictures of them. What's more, I tried all kinds of delicious food that I never tried in Beijing. I felt very happy. The experience there is a wonderful memory in my life.

听力 录音稿

一、听对话,从下面各题所给的A、B、C 三幅图片中选择与对话内容相符的图片。每段对话你将听两遍。

- 1. W: Have you ever been to the Great Wall?
- M: Yes. I went there with my classmates last Sunday.
- 2. M: Do you like sports, Ann?
 - W: Yeah, I like many sports, but table tennis is my favorite.
- 3. W: What do you often do on weekends?
- M: I often read some story books. I find them interesting.
- 4. W: You look tired today.
 - M: We had a party and danced a lot.
- 二、听对话或独白,根据对话或独白内容,从下面各题所给的A、B、C 三个选项中选择最 佳选项。每段对话或独白你将听两遍。
- 请听一段对话,完成第5至第6小题。
- W: Did you have a nice Christmas party?

M: Yeah, it was wonderful! W: What did you do at the party? M: I sang a song named We wish you a merry Christmas. 请听一段对话,完成第7至第8小题。 W: Timmy, how about going to the restaurant to have dinner tonight? M: Oh mum, there will be a maths exam tomorrow and I'd like to stay at home to prepare for it. W: Well, what would you like to have? I can cook at home. M: Hmm ... What about chicken? W: That sounds good. And let's have a salad and some potatoes too. M: Great! 请听一段对话,完成第9至第10小题。 W: Could you do something for me, please? M: Certainly! What would you like me to do? W: Well, I'm going to Shanghai for my holiday. But I can't take my dog with me. Could you look after it for me? M: With pleasure! W: Are you sure you don' t mind? M: Of course not. Glad to help. How soon will you come back? W: In two weeks. M: Have a good time! 请听一段对话,完成第11至第13小题。 M: Hello, Alice. Could you please come to my house this Saturday? W: What's up, Bill? M: We had an English test last Thursday, but I only got 65. I need your help. W: What's your problem? M: I can't memorize so many English words I learned. I forget most of them. W: Really? But it's very easy, just like our Chinese pinyin. M: Sounds interesting. Would you help me to learn in that way? W: No problem. I' ll go to your house in the afternoon and tell you the way to learn it. 请听一段独白,完成第14至第16小题。 What do you usually do after school? Playing football? Watching TV? Let's see how kids in foreign countries spend their free time? Dress-up

Can you get an old box? Then, start collecting hats, shoes and clothes now! Then, when your friends come over after school, you can play dress-up. See if you can make yourself into a doctor, or a cowboy, or even a spaceman! If you are really clever, you could even put on a show for your family! Let your imagination run wild!

Start a Club

Want to learn new things after school? Want to make new friends who aren't in your class? You can get both of them in clubs. In other countries' schools, there are usually all kinds of clubs for kids to join. There is a French club, a student government, a theatre, a band and a photography club.

Take a photography club as an example. You may learn all the skills about taking photos. What's more, you will learn how to choose a camera, how to use the light and how to develop pictures.

You can also make a lot of friends in clubs. It's always good to enjoy your free time with friends, isn't it? 202

三、听独白,根据所听到的独白内容和卡片上的提示词语,将所缺的关键信息填写在答题纸

的相应位置上。独白你将听两遍。

Good news! Good news! Do you remember Tony and Betty in our English textbooks? They will come to Beijing

for their holiday. So let's go and meet them. Now please get your pens ready and take a note. Ready? They will land at Beijing Capital International Airport, a long name. You can just write "BCIA" for short. (Slowly) BCIA. Got it? OK. Their flight number is BA39 (BA three nine) Er… and the arrival time is 11:10. If you want to go, let me know after class. Everyone will be very happy and we'll have a good time. 106